
[Date] 

The Honorable [Name] 

[U.S. Senator/Member of Congress] 

[Office Address] 

Washington, DC [Zip] 

Dear [Representative/Senator] [Name]: 

I am a constituent of yours and am reaching out to you on behalf people who have been diagnosed with 

cancer, like [Insert “me” or “my loved one/spouse/child/friend, etc.”]. [Background of your personal 

experience with proton therapy]. 

President Biden committed to make cancer a priority in his Administration and end this disease as we 

know it. One critical step on the path to ending cancer is making sure that advanced cancer treatments 

such as proton therapy - the most advanced radiation oncology modality - are readily available to the 

patients who will greatly benefit from them. When President Biden met with doctors at the James 

Comprehensive Cancer Center at Ohio State University, his enthusiasm about cancer research and 

proton therapy was unequivocal. As he effusively described the innovation taking place there as “a 

source of hope,” he encouraged a continued “focus on proton therapy.”  

Part of that hope comes from the innovative and groundbreaking research on, and utilization of, proton 

therapy. Proton therapy has a long clinical history, cleared by the Food and Drug Administration 

(FDA) for use in patients thirty-three years ago. A critical clinical benefit of proton therapy is the 

elimination of excess radiation to healthy tissues and organs, minimizing debilitating and costly side 

effects. By sparing healthy tissue, proton therapy leads to a decrease in complications, better 

preservation of quality of life, and for some cancers, higher disease control and overall survival. 

The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Innovation (CMMI) has ignored the voice of physicians, 

patients, and the cancer research community as evident by the recently released RO APM. The RO 

APM undervalues proton therapy by establishing the same payment rates for all radiation treatment 

modalities without regard for the investment required to deliver this type of radiation. It sets complex 

adjustments and methodology that is intended to provide a glidepath to equal reimbursement for 

drastically different priced modalities. These substantial cuts in reimbursement put financial pressure 

on institutions already burdened by the impact of the ongoing pandemic, thus, straining their ability to 

ensure quality care and participate in clinical research. CMMI should exclude proton therapy from 

the RO Model just as they excluded brachytherapy due to its unique and complicated concerns 

over patient access to specialized care.   

With only 38 cancer centers providing proton therapy, access for patients will be even more limited, 

leading to an even wider gap in disparities for cancer patients seeking advanced and specialized 

treatment. While other countries are actively expanding access to proton therapy, the RO APM will 

discourage the use and adoption of this cancer treatment in the United States. This technology and 

other advanced treatments should not be restricted but should be nurtured and encouraged to be 

accessible to physicians delivering care and patients who receive it. This is a misguided policy that 

undermines President Biden’s commitment to end cancer by jeopardizing innovation and research, the 

very concepts that are critical in the fight to end cancer as we know it.  

 



I urge you to support cancer innovation by asking President Biden to instruct CMS to exclude proton 

therapy from a value-based model that fails to take into account its unique, innovative nature and value 

to Medicare patients.  

I appreciate your thoughtful consideration of this very important issue. Please stand up for your 

constituents who have cancer and their loved ones. 

         Sincerely, 

 

         [Name] 

          

 


